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1. MR. CHAMBERLAIN recalled that at the Opening 
Plenary Session a photograph of the whole Conference 
had heen taken in Queen Anne’s Room at St. James’s 
Palace. This had heen a new departure for an 
Imperial Conference. The usual thing in the past 
had heen for a photograph of the Delegates to he 
taken in the garden at 10, Downing Street.

He had now heen asked to ascertain whether
Delegates would agree to being photographed in a
group in the garden at 10, Downing Street, in addition
to the photograph already taken.

It was agreed that permission should 
he given to photograph the Delegates 
in the garden at 10, Downing Street.
Monday, June 14th, would he a suitable 
date.

2. The Meeting had before them a Note dated May 15th, 
1937, by the Chairman of the Conference (at that time 
Mr. Baldwin) covering a Report on the Work of the 
Imperial War Graves Commission, 1917-1937.

MR. CHAMBERLAIN called the attention of the 
Meeting to the fact that His Royal Highness the Duke 
of Gloucester, who was President of the Imperial War 
Graves Commission, had addressed to Mr. Baldwin as 
Chairman of the Conference a Memorandum covering this 
Report and inviting him to commend it to the notice 
of the Conference.

He (Mr. Chamberlain) had much pleasure in comply­
ing with His Royal Highness’ invitation. He suggested 
that the Conferfence should record, in its published 
Report, its appreciation of the excellent work which 
the Commission had done and were continuing to do.

/""The draft of a passage for inclusion in the 
Report was handed round at this point. For this 
passage see Appendix I to the present Conclusions,J7
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